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As we consider our gifts this year, we can follow the lead of the Magi 

and consider 'who, what and why.'

To most friends and perhaps even some family members,

the gifts of love and friendship are the best gifts we can give. 

Sending these loved ones a card with a personal message 

can be a good and appropriate gift.

For those to whom we choose to give an additional gift, 

we must take time to think carefully about the person who 

will receive the gift BEFORE we begin our shopping,

BEFORE the advertisers and sales people get to us.

Last year, when our granddaughter Natalie was three years old,

we designed a gift especially for her.

We had watched her at play, and knew that she spent a great deal of time 

with her dolls and stuffed animals. 

She often put them down for naps and then bustled about 

looking for things to serve as their bedding.

Seeing a need to be filled, we used fleeces of several patterns 

to make several sizes of 'sleeping bags' with matching pillows.

We packed a new doll into one sleeping bag, head on the pillow. 

Natalie loved this gift. 

In October, ten months later, we found that the sleeping bag and pillow with the dinosaur design still go along whenever the doll stroller is take on an outing. 

A simple, inexpensive gift made exactly for Natalie. 

What will LeRoy and I do this year, for Natalie and her cousins?

For other family members...and for each other?

We will pray and we will think carefully about each person, about likes and hopes and dreams. We will try to gift each one from the heart, often far different from

the choices our consumerist society would have us make.

As Jesus arrives among us with gifts of love and hope,

LeRoy and I send our most heartfelt greetings to each 

and every one of you. 

Merry Christmas!

Mother Kay+
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Wise Gifts at the Manger

Our turn to be the Magi

As we move into the Christmas shopping season, it can be easy to become overwhelmed 

by the decisions we must make about gifts.

The nagging questions can present themselves as we are falling asleep, 

as we make our list and check it twice, as we stand in line to pay.

What to buy? Whom to buy for? 

Is my gift-giving balanced? fair? equal? What if someone doesn't like the gift I give?

Our doubts are fueled by attention-grabbing advertising and displays.

How can we do our gift-giving 'right'?

Giving gifts at Christmas is a wonderful, Biblically based tradition.

It can be a heart-warming part of our holidays.

But for so many Americans, Christmas gifts have become a stress-laden, 

anxiety-producing, financially draining  part of the celebration of Jesus' arrival on Earth.

Perhaps it is time to sit down and pray about, think over and discuss with family 

why we give and how we can make gift-giving a simple act of love.

We know that we should devise a budget...we know that we should make a list.

How much can we afford? What gifts will we give?


We know that we should think and pray over these decisions, 

and ask "What is God's purpose in the tradition of gift-giving?"

We are blessed with role models who can help us with our Christmas gift decisions. 

The Magi--the Three Kings--brought gifts to Jesus at the manger.

These Wise Men had carefully studied and planned for their trip to Bethlehem; 

they carefully considered their gifts as well.

Even so, this tradition brings us good guidelines and wise counsel.

Each Wise Man brought one carefully selected gift.

They did not second-guess themselves and go back for another gift or two, 

in case what they had brought might not be good enough.

Three stages of Jesus' life were honored with the gifts: 

his ministry on Earth, his violent death, and his eternal divinity.

Frankincense was known in the ancient world as both an aid to healing and 

a substance used in worship ceremonies. 

Myrrh was used for dressing and embalming the deceased.

Gold was a symbol of Jesus' divinity and of his kingship.

DECEMBER 2018
DATE
TIME/SERVICE
ACOLYTES
GREETERS
E.MINISTERS
ALTAR GUILD

12/02
10 AM
Stan
R.R.Adams
W.Link®
C.Garwood
Advent 1
Holy Eucharist


C.Garwood©





D.Link®
COFFEE HOSTS:  Raymond & Lyleen  Adams
STEWARDS:  Carolyn Garwood & Stuart Griffiths

     

Sunday School:  Brenda Easterberg & Stuart Griffiths
_____________________________________________________________________________________
12/09
10 AM
Ronda
G.Ruthstrom
D.Long®
B.Easterberg
Advent 2
Holy Eucharist
Candace

G.Griffiths© 
A.Tholstrup

     


J. Hixon®

COFFEE HOSTS:  Jim & Carol Brown  
STEWARDS:  Carolyn Garwood & Stuart Griffiths


Sunday School:  Carly & Blair Bloomfield  
___________________________________________________________________________________

12/16
10 AM
Lanie
A.Adams
C.Bloomfield®
J.Randle
Advent 3
Holy Eucharist
Allison

C.Brown©
R.Lloyd




G.Beck®



COFFEE HOSTS:  Tim & Angie Adams
STEWARDS:  Carolyn Garwood & Stuart Griffiths

 Raymond & Lyleen Adams
Sunday School:  Kim Fry & Ronda Lloyd 
______________________________________________________________________________________
12/23
10 AM
Jacob
D.Turner
S.Griffiths®
K.Fry
Advent 4
Holy Eucharist
Stan

D.Griggs©
S.Fry




S.Medina®



COFFEE HOSTS:  Jim & Ginny Beck
STEWARDS:  Carolyn Garwood & Stuart Griffiths

                   

Sunday School:  Donna Long
12/24
           5 PM 

Allison               Volunteers             J.Brown®


Christmas Eve   Holy Eucharist
Ronda


             J.Bloomfield©







             C.Garwood®       
12/30
           10 AM

Stan
            G.Ruthstrom          W.Link®

C.Garwood
Morning Prayer






D.Link®

G.Ruthstrom

COFFE HOSTS:  Carly Bloomfield

            STEWARDS:  Carolyn Garwood & Stuart Griffiths

                             Ronda Lloyd

            Sunday School:  Brenda Easterberg & Stuart Griffiths

EVENTS FOR DECEMBER: 
Sunday, December 2nd:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.
Friday, December 7th:  Dining Out Group at 15-24; 5:30 PM. 
Sunday, December 9th:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.  
Wednesday, December 12th:  Choir Practice; 4:30 PM.

Sunday, December 16th:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.

Vestry Meeting; 11:30 AM.
Wednesday, December 19th: Lunch for Volunteers that help at Food Pantry; 10:30 AM

Mobile Food Pantry at Shopko parking lot at Noon.
Choir Practice; 4:30 PM.

Friday, December 21st:  Senior Commodities distribution, 1-3 PM.

Sunday, December 23rd:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.

Monday, December 24th:  Festival Choral Eucharist; 5 PM 

Late Evening “Holy Night Service” Time to be announced (see Mother Kay)                                           
Thursday, December 27th:  ECW ladies meet at Java Junkies for lunch at 11:30 AM.

Sunday, December 30th:  Morning Prayer; 10 AM.
________________________________________________________________________
BOOK DISCUSSION GROUP

     Our book discussion group chose the following book to read for our next book meeting:  To Kill a Mockingbird  by Harper Lee on January 20th with breakfast at 8 AM.
RANDOM ACTS OF KINDNESS
    Deanna Turner has again volunteered to coordinate this program.  Please bring small gifts that are wrapped that will be randomly delivered on December 16th or 23rd after church to any person or pick a random house.
St. Paul’s Episcopal Church conducted a Survey on Hunger in Clay County, Kansas at the mobile food pantry in late 2017.  Of the families participating (average of 200), 117 responses were received.  (Not every question was answered).
1.  Do you live in Clay County?  83 yes 30 no

2.  Has your family used SNAP or Food Stamp benefits this year? 
     33 yes 84 no

3.  Do you need the food from this Mobile Food Pantry each month?  

     98 yes 10 no
4.  Did you receive food assistance form the Lighthouse for Christ this year?

     10 yes 95 no.

5.  Does an adult in your family work outside of the home?  52 yes 53 no

6.  Do you receive commodities from the Episcopal church or Elks?  

     46 yes 61 no

7.  Did your children attend Kid’s Café, summer feeding program this year?

     22 yes 74 no

I thought that now as we come to the end of this year and our food programs for 2018 that I should share this information with all of you.  It shows me that the need for this perishable food from the mobile food pantry is reaching people beyond those receiving food stamps, senior commodities and/or children at kid’s café.  Half of these households have ad adult working outside the home, but still have the need for this food.  I am so proud of all the volunteers in this community who help distribute this food each month and especially for the St. Paul’s dedicated team.  Bless you, and Merry Christmas!

Donna Long

Curry column


-by Jim Beck

Bishop Curry has a new book coming out – The Power of Love. It includes some of his recent sermons that you will want to read. The lead chapter contains the sermon he preached this year at the royal wedding in England. Mother Kay has ordered a copy for the church that should arrive soon. We hope it will be the first of a new lending library at St. Paul’s. Plan now put this helpful book on your reading list.

Speaking of the Bishop’s sermon at the royal wedding, it is reported that his message to the young royals as well as to all who heard the sermon about the power of love has since served as the inspiration for a new television series entitled “God Friended Me.” The series features a young man who receives notice about those people in his world who need help and love. So far the series is getting good ratings from the critics.

Beginning on May 21, 2018, Bishop Curry has been fasting on the 21st day of each month along with other leaders in the ecumenical circles of the Episcopal Church of America. These leaders have chosen the 21st of each month because we know that many people who rely on governmental assistance (the elderly, poor, and disabled) begin to run out of funds to purchase food around the 21st day of the month. Bishop Curry has invited all of us to join him in this simple but powerful way of standing with those in need.

Community Church Camp


How do we begin to thank our Lord and the community for the success we experienced in 2018?  By doing even more!  We started this year with a low bank balance but a desire to fund 100% of our camp scholarship applicants and a hope of having a record number of 100 applicants.  We had 99 and we were blessed to fund everyone!  The joy of this mission is almost beyond measure.  Not only do we continue to build stronger relationships with the community but we continue to impact the lives of our youth with a summer church camp experience that they would not have had without your help.  Our Halloween free-will donation meal was a success and, as a result two more applicants will be funded next summer.  Keep us in mind as you consider any year end donations.  The average cost for an applicant is nearing $300.  We will keep you informed and THANK YOU for the support!
Community Church Camp Committee, P.O. Box 118, Clay Center, Ks. 67432
